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April 4, 2014

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

I'm writing on behalf of Joseph Neurauter, regarding the quality of his professional services while
working with us on our investment in the Dominican Republic. For your reference, my brothers and |
are property developers in Toronto with over $400 Million dollars in our portfolio, and our project in the
Dominican Republic is slated to be an over $25 Million investment at the time of this letter.

Mr. Neurauter came to us highly recommended when our investment in this project started to present
problems. Without going into specifics, there were a number of issues that were quickly spiraling out of
control and our initial investment of over USD $5 Million was in serious jeopardy.

I can say without exaggeration that absent Mr. Neurauter’s expert intervention, we would not have
been able to move forward on this project and would very likely have lost our initial investment in its
entirety.

His ability to manage the multiple issues and crises on a day to day basis has been impressive, while his
leadership role in prioritizing and managing what were at the time multiple complex issues, legal and
otherwise, has proven invaluable. His expertise at simultaneously negotiating complex interconnected
deals has proven effective beyond all expectations.

Mr. Neurauter has earned our absolute trust and has proven his worth a hundredfold. Knowing what
we now know, we wouldn’t contemplate investing in Latin America without him, or someone very much
like him, on board in a leadership role.

We would be pleased to answer any questions you may have regarding Mr. Neurauter’s work for us and
our appreciation for him.
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